Notice of Development of Rulemaking

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
RULE NO.: 

RULE TITLE:

6A-10.02413: 
Civic Literacy Competency

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: Requires students to take and pass a course and assessment to demonstrate civic literacy competency. Currently, to meet the civic literacy competency course requirement, Florida College System (FCS) institutions have only two course options, which are AMH X020 and POS X041. The purpose of this rule amendment is to update the current rule to add AMH X010, which was added as an additional course option in January 2024, to meet the civic literacy competency course requirement. Both CLEP History of the United States I and CLEP History of the United States II will also be added as additional options for students to meet the civic literacy competency assessment requirement. Additionally, technical changes have been made for purposes of clarity and consistency. All FCS institutions will be affected by the rule amendment. The effect of this amendment will require colleges to modify their policies, procedures, advising practices and catalogs regarding the additional new course option. FCS students will benefit from the addition of the course option as it will allow for more opportunities for them to complete the civic literacy competency.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: Postsecondary courses that meet the civic literacy competency course requirement. 

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 1001.02(1), 1007.25(5)(a)(b), F.S.

LAW IMPLEMENTED: 1007.25, F.S.

A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:

DATE AND TIME: April 2, 2024, 2:00 pm ET

PLACE: https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_0WJBzXIvR2G-o7XDh_aKjQ
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Mike Sfiropoulos, Ph.D., Associate Vice Chancellor of Academic and Student Affairs, Division of Florida Colleges, Mike.Sfiropoulos@fldoe.org or (850)245-9523. To comment on this rule development, please go to https://web02.fldoe.org/rules or contact: Chris Emerson, Director, Office of Executive Management, Department of Education, email Christian.Emerson@fldoe.org.

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS: 

Available at https://web02.fldoe.org/rules.
